TOWN OF EATON
MANITOWOC COUNTY
316 W MAIN STREET
VALDERS, WI 54245
Richard Christel, Chairman; Adam Schetter, Supervisor; Lewis Schema, Supervisor; Paulette Vogt, Clerk; Pamela Schneider, Treasurer
Town Board Meeting 7-12-2021

		
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting of the Town of Eaton was called to order by Chairman Rick Christel at 6:30 p.m., Monday, July 12, 2021 at the Eaton Town Hall.  The Pledge Allegiance to the flag was recited by all.

MEETING NOTICES:  Meeting notices were posted at the Eaton Town Hall and the Town Website

ROLL CALL:  Rick Christel, Chairman; Adam Schetter, Supervisor, Lewy Schema, Supervisor, Paulette Vogt, Clerk, Pam Schneider, Treasurer, and Craig Zipperer, Road Superintendent, were in attendance along with Randy Knier. 

AGENDA:  The agenda had been emailed previously.  Supervisor Schetter made a motion to accept the agenda, Supervisor Schema 2nd the same, and motion carried.

MINUTES:   The minutes from the June 14, 2021 board meeting had been emailed to the Board previously.  Supervisor Schetter made a motion to accept the minutes, Supervisor Schema 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.   

PUBLIC INPUT:  Mr. James Downey made a request of the Town if they would not spray the Benham Farm ditch but physically cut the ditch.   He has an organic farm and would like to keep the sprays away from his farm.    

ROAD SUPERINTENDENT:  Superintendent Craig Zipperer reported on the many jobs he has been doing this month to include cutting brush in the ditches, taking the 550 back to Truck Equipment for fixing, etc..  Craig reported that NE Asphalt did the work on Newton Road, and Scotts will be doing the wedging sometime this week.  A discussion was brought up about the work at the intersection of Town Line and Greendale Road.  Craig will try and do the grader work and patch the area.   Because this area is also in the Schleswig area, the Town Board decided to have the Town Board of Schleswig come to our next month’s meeting to discuss this issue.      

SUPERVISOR 1:  Supervisor Schetter was wondering if the power company knew that the Town does not maintain a section of an area between Steinthal Road and Town Line Road.  

It was reported that the St. Nazianz Fire Chief would like to put a smoke room container in the Town of Eaton for practice drills for the Fire Department.   Possible places for this container were discussed.   It was decided to check with the Town’s insurance company about this.   The Board thought it would also be good to invite the Fire Chief to next month’s meeting to discuss this.   

SUPERVISOR 2:  No report

TREASURER’ REPORT:  Treasurer Pam Schneider reported $255,063.55 was the ending balance for June in the Bank First Elite Account.  She further reported that there is $7,522.23 in the Bank First Checking Account.  The Road Maintenance Account has a $25,378.61 balance, the Road Equipment has a $10,000 balance, the Dog Fund has a $1,025.56 balance, and the checking account interest has a balance of $438.77.  It was suggested to take the ½  Recovery Money that the Town received  and put it into this report as a separate line item.   

Supervisor Schema made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Supervisor Schetter 2nd the same.   Motion carried.  

CONSTABLE’S REPORT:  No report.  

ASSESSOR’S REPORT:   No Report

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:  

Recycling Center:   After a discussion on the recycling center contract, it was again tabled to next month’s agenda. 

Marsh Road Damage:   A discussion was held about the damage to Marsh Road and Hickory Hills Road by a resident of the Town hauling manure.    Road Supervisor Zipperer said he would have to saw cut the damaged part and take it out with the tractor.   He would replace it with a 200 foot wedge and then chip seal that. The cost of the wedging and seal coating was $3,925.00 plus the cost of the work done by Road Superintendent Craig Zipperer.    A motion was made by Chairman Rick Christel to send a bill to Curt Schneider for the damage done on 6-9-21 to the intersection at Marsh Road and Hickory Hills Road to wedge and chip seal this damaged area in the amount of $4,250.00.   Supervisor Schema 2nd the same.   Motion carried.  

Broad Band:   After some discussion about the Broad band, the subject was tabled.   

Liquor Licenses:   The renewal of the Class B Liquor License for Vertical Timbers LLC, and operator’s license for Cheryl Saunders and Jonathan Saunders was made by a motion from Chairman Christel and 2nd by Supervisor Schetter.   Motion carried.  

 Approve Vouchers:   June Vouchers were paid with a motion from Supervisor Schema and a 2nd from Supervisor Schetter in the amount of $27,055.26.  Motion carried.
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MISCELLANEOUS:  Chairman Christel displayed the garbage stickers that are now done.    

CLERKS REPORT:	 Clerk Vogt attended a WTA Manitowoc County Unit Meeting at Good Times in Mishicot.  Many questions were asked about how the Recovery money could be spent by the different municipalities.   

With no further business to report, Supervisor Schetter made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Supervisor Schema 2nd the same.   Motion carried.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Paulette Vogt, Town of Eaton Clerk  

